
    22nd December 2017 

Reference: Collective Grievance/GMB 

To:  Robert Morton, Chief Executive Officer, East of England Ambulance Service NHS Trust. 

Please accept this communication as a collective grievance raised as per the Trusts collective 

grievance policy on behalf of the names listed below, and supported by the GMB as the elected 

nominated representative.  Due to the numbers of staff affected and the different areas affected I 

have chosen to direct this communication to yourself so you can elect a suitable senior manager to 

hear this grievance.  

Details of Grievance:  

The Trust has publicly announced via the Need To Know, 'Enhanced overtime rates over Festive period - 

Operations', see attached Appendix 1 - last updated 22nd December 2017. 

This publication states, 'This enhanced period is open to all staff including bank'.  Below this the eligible 

staff groups have been listed.  The publication further details the criteria for payment, and what 

dates the double time payments align to.  This publication states it 'will target overtime shifts at double 

time pay'.  There is no mention of any enhancements or incentives for those already on rostered 

shifts. 

I have since been notified of communications within EOC, (see Appendix B), where staff within EOC 

are being offered an additional incentive of  'a further payment which will apply to all shifts worked on 

specific dates, whether this is on overtime or on a normal rostered shift'. 

This action is felt by those listed below as being unfair and unreasonable as staff are being treated 

differently and is doing nothing to build relationships between EOC staff and other Operations staff. 

Kevin Brown, Executive Director recently defended the removal of the Cross Border Resource 

Utilisation Policy by stating that we are one Trust, this action does not support such a statement and 

only shows the segregation being implemented between operations staff by the executive team who 

must be authorising such financial commitments.   

Resolution: 

All staff should be treated equally, fairly and reasonably, this further enhanced payment being made 

to EOC staff on top of the shift being either overtime or a normal rostered duty should either be 

rolled out and paid to all staff affected by the festive period within the eligible groups first listed, or 

removed altogether to any staff members within EOC. 

All enhancements or incentives should be offered to all equally, and not to just the few. 

 

Appendix 3 - Supporting names to this grievance 
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